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chapter for the current mailing ad-
dress. Additionally, such request may 
be submitted on-line at 
www.DEAdiversion.usdoj.gov. 

(1) The request shall contain: 
(i) The registrant’s name, address, 

and registration number as printed on 
the certificate of registration; 

(ii) The method(s) of collection the 
registrant intends to conduct (collec-
tion receptacle and/or mail-back pro-
gram); and 

(iii) A signature in accordance with 
§ 1301.13(j). 

(2) If a hospital/clinic with an on-site 
pharmacy or retail pharmacy is apply-
ing for a modification in registration 
to authorize such registrant to be a 
collector to maintain a collection re-
ceptacle at a long-term care facility in 
accordance with § 1317.80 of this chap-
ter, the request shall also include the 
name and physical location of each 
long-term care facility at which the 
hospital/clinic with an on-site phar-
macy, or the retail pharmacy, intends 
to operate a collection receptacle. 

(c) No fee shall be required for modi-
fication. The request for modification 
shall be handled in the same manner as 
an application for registration. If the 
modification of registration is ap-
proved, the Administrator shall issue a 
new certificate of registration (DEA 
Form 223) to the registrant, who shall 
maintain it with the old certificate of 
registration until expiration. 

[79 FR 53561, Sept. 9, 2014] 

§ 1301.52 Termination of registration; 
transfer of registration; distribution 
upon discontinuance of business. 

(a) Except as provided in paragraph 
(b) of this section, the registration of 
any person, and any modifications of 
that registration, shall terminate, 
without any further action by the Ad-
ministration, if and when such person 
dies, ceases legal existence, discon-
tinues business or professional prac-
tice, or surrenders a registration. Any 
registrant who ceases legal existence 
or discontinues business or professional 
practice shall notify the Administrator 
promptly of such fact. In the case of a 
surrender, termination shall occur 
upon receipt by any employee of the 
Administration of a duly executed DEA 
form 104 or any signed writing indi-

cating the desire to surrender a reg-
istration. 

(b) No registration or any authority 
conferred thereby shall be assigned or 
otherwise transferred except upon such 
conditions as the Administration may 
specifically designate and then only 
pursuant to written consent. Any per-
son seeking authority to transfer a reg-
istration shall submit a written re-
quest, providing full details regarding 
the proposed transfer of registration, 
to the Deputy Assistant Administrator, 
Office of Diversion Control, Drug En-
forcement Administration. See the 
Table of DEA Mailing Addresses in 
§ 1321.01 of this chapter for the current 
mailing address. 

(c) Any registrant desiring to dis-
continue business activities altogether 
or with respect to controlled sub-
stances (without transferring such 
business activities to another person) 
shall return for cancellation his/her 
certificate of registration, and any 
unexecuted order forms in his/her pos-
session, to the Registration Unit, Drug 
Enforcement Administration. See the 
Table of DEA Mailing Addresses in 
§ 1321.01 of this chapter for the current 
mailing address. Any controlled sub-
stances in his/her possession may be 
disposed of in accordance with part 1317 
of this chapter. 

(d) Any registrant desiring to dis-
continue business activities altogether 
or with respect to controlled substance 
(by transferring such business activi-
ties to another person) shall submit in 
person or by registered or certified 
mail, return receipt requested, to the 
Special Agent in Charge in his/her 
area, at least 14 days in advance of the 
date of the proposed transfer (unless 
the Special Agent in Charge waives 
this time limitation in individual in-
stances), the following information: 

(1) The name, address, registration 
number, and authorized business activ-
ity of the registrant discontinuing the 
business (registrant-transferor); 

(2) The name, address, registration 
number, and authorized business activ-
ity of the person acquiring the business 
(registrant-transferee); 

(3) Whether the business activities 
will be continued at the location reg-
istered by the person discontinuing 
business, or moved to another location 
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(if the latter, the address of the new lo-
cation should be listed); 

(4) Whether the registrant-transferor 
has a quota to manufacture or procure 
any controlled substance listed in 
Schedule I or II (if so, the basic class or 
class of the substance should be indi-
cated); and 

(5) The date on which the transfer of 
controlled substances will occur. 

(e) Unless the registrant-transferor is 
informed by the Special Agent in 
Charge, before the date on which the 
transfer was stated to occur, that the 
transfer may not occur, the registrant- 
transferor may distribute (without 
being registered to distribute) con-
trolled substances in his/her possession 
to the registrant-transferee in accord-
ance with the following: 

(1) On the date of transfer of the con-
trolled substances, a complete inven-
tory of all controlled substances being 
transferred shall be taken in accord-
ance with § 1304.11 of this chapter. This 
inventory shall serve as the final in-
ventory of the registrant-transferor 
and the initial inventory of the reg-
istrant-transferee, and a copy of the in-
ventory shall be included in the records 
of each person. It shall not be nec-
essary to file a copy of the inventory 
with the Administration unless re-
quested by the Special Agent in 
Charge. Transfers of any substances 
listed in Schedule I or II shall require 
the use of order forms in accordance 
with part 1305 of this chapter. 

(2) On the date of transfer of the con-
trolled substances, all records required 
to be kept by the registrant-transferor 
with reference to the controlled sub-
stances being transferred, under part 
1304 of this chapter, shall be trans-
ferred to the registrant-transferee. Re-
sponsibility for the accuracy of records 
prior to the date of transfer remains 
with the transferor, but responsibility 
for custody and maintenance shall be 
upon the transferee. 

(3) In the case of registrants required 
to make reports pursuant to part 1304 
of this chapter, a report marked 
‘‘Final’’ will be prepared and submitted 
by the registrant-transferor showing 
the disposition of all the controlled 
substances for which a report is re-
quired; no additional report will be re-
quired from him, if no further trans-

actions involving controlled substances 
are consummated by him. The initial 
report of the registrant-transferee 
shall account for transactions begin-
ning with the day next succeeding the 
date of discontinuance or transfer of 
business by the transferor-registrant 
and the substances transferred to him 
shall be reported as receipts in his/her 
initial report. 

(f) Any registrant that has been au-
thorized as a collector and desires to 
discontinue its collection of controlled 
substances from ultimate users shall 
notify the Administration of its intent 
by submitting a written notification to 
the Registration Unit, Drug Enforce-
ment Administration. See the Table of 
DEA Mailing Addresses in § 1321.01 of 
this chapter for the current mailing ad-
dress. Additionally, such notice may be 
submitted on-line at 
www.DEAdiversion.usdoj.gov. When 
ceasing collection activities of an au-
thorized mail-back program, the reg-
istrant shall provide the Administra-
tion with the name, registered address, 
and registration number of the col-
lector that will receive the remaining 
mail-back packages in accordance with 
§ 1317.70(e)(3) of this chapter. 

[62 FR 13957, Mar. 24, 1997, as amended at 74 
FR 15623, Apr. 6, 2009; 75 FR 10676, Mar. 9, 
2010; 76 FR 61564, Oct. 5, 2011; 79 FR 53561, 
Sept. 9, 2014] 

SECURITY REQUIREMENTS 

§ 1301.71 Security requirements gen-
erally. 

(a) All applicants and registrants 
shall provide effective controls and 
procedures to guard against theft and 
diversion of controlled substances. In 
order to determine whether a reg-
istrant has provided effective controls 
against diversion, the Administrator 
shall use the security requirements set 
forth in §§ 1301.72–1301.76 as standards 
for the physical security controls and 
operating procedures necessary to pre-
vent diversion. Materials and construc-
tion which will provide a structural 
equivalent to the physical security 
controls set forth in §§ 1301.72, 1301.73 
and 1301.75 may be used in lieu of the 
materials and construction described 
in those sections. 
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